STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY anD MINERALS DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
HOBBS DISTRICT OFFICE

September 5, 1980

POST OFFICE BOX 1880

BRUCE KING
GOVERNOR HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240

LARRY KEHOE (505) 393-6161
SECRETARY

John H. Hendrix Corporation
525 Midland Tower
Midland, Texas 79701

Gentlemen:

Inasmuch as a witnessed density and temperature survey conducted on your
Thomas "A" Well No. 1 located in Unit N of Section 17, T-24-S, R-37-E, on
April 1, 1974, indicated that all gas and fluid was being produced from
perforations at 3664 feet in the Langlie Mattix Pool, the well will be
considered as a Langlie Mattix completion and no further action will be
required to bring it into compliance with the vertical limits of the Langlie
Mattix Pool as defined in Division Order No. R-520.

Yours very truly,

0IL CONSERVATION D

Supervisor, District 1
mc

cc-Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Director
0CD, Santa Fe

Mr. John Runyan, Geologist
0CD, Hobbs

Attach: Field Trip Report



